
My name is Sumaiya, I am in 9c.  

 

The reasons i feel i should be deputy head is, im able to be a good role model to the rest of 

the students at csg, as well as that i have qualities that supports the reputation of the school 

as well making my peers feel comfortable enough to talk to me and to allow me to help them 

make school as comfortable as possible.I would try my hardest to make sure that younger 

members of our school were able to enjoy themselves in an environment where they can 

flourish. It would be an honor to call myself year 10 deputy and represent myself as a key 

role in our school community. My most useful quality is my stubbornness and unwillingness 

to quit.I am capable of handling many responsibilities, and am willing to work very hard to 

improve our school. I will make sure that every view, every idea will be heard, because I 

think that is a very important thing to have, especially in a school with so many different 

cultures and ethnicities. I excel at making good and strong relationships, as I’ve already 

made so many in this very school with teachers and my classmates.I am comfortable 

speaking with all sorts of people of any age, child or adult, and am not afraid to voice my 

opinion even when that may not be popular or the expected. Being deputy would mean I 

could go the extra mile for others; something I envisage in the role would be to set up a drop 

in advice ‘clinic’ for younger students who perhaps feel they could not approach a member of 

staff; I hope to offer guidance and support, as I strongly believe that a problem shared is a 

problem halved. Thank you for taking your time to read this. 


